

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht. Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 T: 01-6424747

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates
Sir Patrick Dun's, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2

Mr David Cullinane, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

15th March 2022

PQ 11180/22\* To ask the Minister for Health the status of plans to expand services at Monasterevin daycare centre; the status of physical infrastructure expansion plans in the capital planning process; when funding will be released for the project; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -David Cullinane

Dear Deputy Cullinane,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The proposal to renovate Monasterevin Day Care Centre was issued to tender with an original tender return date of 25th February 2022. A 2 week extension of time was requested and was granted. Tenders have now been received, with the validation and evaluation of these tenders currently underway.

Subject to satisfactory tender response and securing requisite approvals, it is anticipated that award of contract and commencement of construction could commence in Quarter 2, 2022, for completion in Quarter 4, 2023.

Yours sincerely,

Paul de Freine

Interim National Director,

Capital & Estates